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Low Vision Steering Group (LVSG) Newsletter – Issue 2

Where are the Low Vision Services Committees (LVSCs)?

An inaugural meeting of the Taunton LVSC was held in December last year thus establishing this group as the 77th LVSC. 

As well as providing support for the established groups, we are still working with a number of areas to create new LVSCs. It is hoped that it will not be long before new groups are established in Rochdale, Lancashire, Manchester and Berkshire.  

The interest in the North West is encouraging - so much so that we have noted a new area of activity in Blackburn with Darwen. This is a metropolitan borough keen to establish its own LVSC. 

A newly updated list of LVSCs can be downloaded using the following snipped link: http://urlsnip.com/904364 - This includes a list that identifies areas that have expressed an interest in establishing a group. 

Linking LVSCs

At Christmas time in 2005, we contacted all LVSCs and introduced them to a

'buddy' or 'paired' LVSC - we continued this theme at the Stacks of Chairs

and Tables Conference last year. 

A year on and there are a few 'new' LVSCs that need a ‘buddy’. As Bedfordshire missed out last time, we have linked this LVSC with the next ‘in line’ creating a link between Bedfordshire and Waltham Forest. Unfortunately, there is still an odd number - hopefully, Taunton will only have to wait a short while.

A list of which LVSCs link with which can be downloaded using the following snipped link: http://urlsnip.com/701838
Establishing leads on services for children and young people

An evaluation of our work published in 2005 noted that many LVSCs struggle with the breadth and complexity of low vision issues. In this context, concern was raised about ‘the relative neglect of the specialist needs of younger people’. The creation of a national sub-group to look at this matter was commended and since then, this group has produced guidance for LVSCs and held its first national conference. 

In 2005 the report recommended LVSCs consider: 


Actively inviting people to join who have an interest in a specific issue;


Having a key person to deal with specific issues;


Creating a slot on the agenda to address specific needs, for example children’s issues;


Create a sub-group to deal with a specific issue.

The national group recognises that not all LVSCs will wish to establish separate sub groups – though these are now well established in some areas. However, the national group is keen for each LVSC to identify one member willing to be the link/contact person. Forms for each LVSC to complete can be downloaded using the following snipped link: http://urlsnip.com/842246 -  Our aim is to have contact names for each of the 77 LVSCs.

The evaluation document can be found at:  http://snipurl.com/184xw
Please return Children’s Services forms to l.beaumont@vision2020uk.org.uk

Optometry and Optician matters

LVSCs often ask how can we ensure that Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) are aware of the importance of optometrists in low vision matters. One of the documents that we recommend is the Optometry Competencies.

These were completed in 2005 and are due to be updated again in 2007 to take account of changes following the review of General Ophthalmic Services (GOS) and the Health Bill 2005.

The 2005 version is useful though as it includes a section on low vision issues and includes, in an early section the recommendation that 

‘The PCT engages with eye health development groups and low vision services committees.  Where such groups do not exist, the PCT takes the initiative in developing them’. 

The competencies are available at: http://snipurl.com/184y2
It is important that LVSCs are aware of the potential changes in community eye health following the Health Act last year. The Association of British Dispensing Opticians, Association of Optometrists and Federation of Ophthalmic and Dispensing Opticians are keen to help Local Optical Committees (LOCS) understand and take advantage of these new opportunities. To assist they have organised a series of road shows to which LOC members and other ‘optical’ professionals have been invited.

Their publicity specifically notes the need to “develop the sort of eye care services needed by local communities, all of whom now show the signs of an ageing population and a greater need for optometric services which are tailored to their changing needs”

If you have optometrists and opticians on your LVSC, we would encourage them to attend these meetings. This is a great opportunity to ensure that local services reflect the broader needs of people with low vision and to strengthen the links between local community optometrists and LVSCs.

A letter inviting optical professionals to the meetings with a list of the details of where they are taking place can be downloaded using the following snipped link: http://snipurl.com/1850a
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